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Interim order being reviewed: Interim conditions 

Outcome: Interim conditions continued 

 
1. You must carry out all consultations conducted in private with female 

patients – namely those intended not to be observed or overheard by others 

— and all examinations or assessments of female patients, other than purely 

visual examinations or assessments of female patients in public, in the 

presence of another pharmacist or pharmacy technician registered with the 

GPhC, or another registered healthcare professional, except in life-

threatening emergencies. For the avoidance of doubt, this condition extends 

to the administration of vaccines in the course of the Registrant's pharmacy 

business and at vaccination clinics. If a patient does not want to have the 

chaperone present you should not proceed. This condition applies equally to 



any consultations or examinations of female patients carried out using video-

technology. 

2. You must keep a written record, made immediately afterwards, of all 

consultations and examinations that have involved a chaperone as required 

by condition 1 above. This must have clear entries of the name, qualification 

and professional registration number of the chaperone and each entry must 

be signed and dated by you and the chaperone. You must send this to the 

GPhC every month, or when we ask for it, and at any review. 

3. You must: 

• tell the GPhC before you take on any new role or position for which you 

must be registered with the GPhC, which includes being commissioned or 

contracted to provide pharmacy services, and 

• give the GPhC details of the role, and 

• give the GPhC the contact details of any employer, superintendent 

pharmacist to whom you become answerable and owner of any pharmacy 

for whom you contract to work. 

4. You must tell the following people in writing about the restrictions imposed 

on your pharmacy practice, if you undertake any paid or unpaid work for 

which you must be registered with the GPhC.): 

• All employers or contractors, or persons or organisations which seek to 

commission pharmacy services from you or the companies you own or 

control 

• Agents acting on behalf of employers and locum agencies 

• Superintendent Pharmacists 

• Responsible Pharmacists 

• Line Managers 



• And for each chaperone who accompanies the Registrant at consultations 

in private or any examination in private of female patients, such notice may 

be given either orally or in writing. 

5. You must send the GPhC a copy of any notifications required by Condition 4 

above. If you are applying for work, you must tell any prospective employer 

about the restrictions imposed on your pharmacy practice when you apply. If 

you or your companies are commissioned or contracted with to provide 

pharmacy services you must inform the commissioning or contracting entity 

of these conditions in advance of providing such services. 

6. You must tell the GPhC if you apply for work as a pharmacist or pharmacy 

technician outside Great Britain 


